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From The Mayor's Desk

As the calendar flips to August and we feel the first hints of an approaching fall in Welaka, a spark of enthusiasm kindles

within me. It’s not merely the prospect of a mild weather break that stirs my heart, but the dawning of a much-cherished

time – the holiday season. And what could be a more fitting start than our beloved Food Truck Fridays season finale? This

year’s event is set to scale new heights, crowned with a mesmerizing fireworks spectacle guaranteed to leave a mark on your

memories. Block your schedule for August 4th, from 6 PM to 8:30 PM; the food trucks will be doling out amazing food as

always. This will be followed by a breathtaking performance at 9 PM by the river’s edge. Being part of the vibrant Welaka

community during this exciting period fills my heart with joy and anticipation.

On a more personal note, I would like to share a decision that has required much thought and reflection. Running for State

Representative was not a choice I made lightly. Over the past year, this decision has weighed heavily on me. As your Mayor,

we have together achieved remarkable feats, and it occurred to me that we could do even more if I were to represent you at

the state level. You might have come across my announcement in the newspaper, but I wanted to have this heart-to-heart

with you. Rest assured; this decision doesn’t distance me from our community. I will continue to reside in Welaka,

participate in Town Council meetings, and contribute to our community’s leadership. Even better, I will be your voice in

Tallahassee, championing our causes at the state level. I believe this is the right step forward. Still, I am

acutely aware that this journey would be impossible without your backing. United, we can achieve extraordinary things for

our community. I am eager to safeguard and shape Welaka’s future with you.

Returning to town matters, August marks the onset of the budget season. I am delighted to announce that the Welaka Town

Council has agreed with my suggestion of not raising our tax rate. This decision is a significant victory for our residents,

and I appreciate the Town Council’s cooperative spirit. We understand that life has its challenges, and the last thing we

wanted was to increase your financial burden. As we gear up for the budget presentation in September, we commit to

maintaining fiscal discipline while ensuring our budget is balanced. Your unwavering support and trust are pivotal in our

endeavor to make Welaka the best it can possibly be.

As we wait anxiously for the outcomes of our grant applications, a feeling of optimism fills my thoughts for the incredible

projects we’ve planned. The possibility of paving 4th Ave through the Florida Department of Transportation grant has been

a big project on my mind for months. Moreover, with the forthcoming legislative session in Tallahassee, it’s time to gear

up for our appropriation request for the emergency operations building. The prospect of providing round-the-clock police,

fire, and EMS services are humbling. It highlights our deep commitment to our community’s safety and welfare. Initiatives

like these fill me with a profound sense of pride and remind me of our town’s tremendous potential.

As we keep refining our land development code and ordinances, we pledge our commitment to safeguarding the quaint

charm of Welaka. It’s gratifying to observe the interest from developers keen on building in our town. Still, we understand

the crucial role of managing growth to maintain the very essence of Welaka that we so dearly love. Our efforts to establish a

framework that harmonizes development with preservation echoes our profound love for our unique community. These

revisions are more than just regulations – they signify a community standing together for our town’s long-term welfare and

vibrancy. We are confident about the future; knowing that the steps we’re taking will keep Welaka beautiful and vibrant for

many generations to come gives us great hope and confidence.

As I pen down these final lines for this month’s newsletter, my heart swells with gratitude for the chance to serve

you as your Mayor. Every day, it is an honor to work tirelessly to improve our town, striving to live up to your

faith and expectations. I look forward to the upcoming community events and hope to see many of you there,



reveling in our town’s rich culture and dynamic spirit. Let’s weave a bright future for ourselves and the

generations yet to come.

Very Best Regards,

From The Council President

The dog days of summer are here. I have lived in Florida since the age of two when my dad got out of the army and my parents

moved back to Florida. I can honestly say that I can never remember a summer quite like this. What to make of it? It is hard to

say but some are predicting an extremely active and possibly intense hurricane season. If you were here in 2022, I’m sure you

remember Ian and Nicole. In 2016 and 2017, Matthew and Irma came and left us with weeks of unprecedented flooding. The

names Frances and Jeanne might ring a bell if you were here in 2004. Needless to say, that was a summer to remember for

sure. Since peak hurricane season runs from August 15
th
until October 15

th
, now is the time to pray for the best but also prepare!

How can we prepare? · Know Your Risk · Gather Emergency Supplies · Evacuating? Sheltering in Place?

Have a Plan? · Pan to Stay Connected · Take Steps to Protect your Home fromWind and Flood

Use these sites for more information:

Find your evacuation zone: https://www.floridadisaster.org/knowyourzone/

See if you are at risk of inundation in case of dam failure: https://wuft·-dam-project.herokuapp.com/

Find local shelters and evacuation routes: https://main.putnam-fl.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/RedCross_and_SpecialNeeds_Map_2.pdf

You must pre register for special needs assistance and shelters; forms are also available at Town Hall: https://snr.flhealthresponse.com/

Safety guidelines for gas generators: https://ahca.myflorida.com/content/download/5083/file/GeneratorSafetyBrochure.pdf

Sign up for emergency alerts: http://putnamalert.com

For additional, extremely useful information visit the Red Cross’s site:

https://www.redcross.org/get-help/how-to-prepare-for-emergencies/types-of-emergencies/hurricane.html

In Your Service,

Jessica Finch, Welaka Town Council President

Need A Meeting With Your Mayor?

To schedule a meeting with your Mayor, please go to www.MayorWatts.com and

select the date and time that works for you.

Do You Have News for the Town of Welaka?

PUBLISH IT IN THE WELAKA GAZETTE!

For more information, please contact theWelaka Town Clerk, Meghan Allmon, at

TownClerk@welaka-fl.gov

If you would like to recognize a Town of Welaka resident for dedicated community service to our

Town, a local student with exceptional grades, or to nominate a Town resident who is celebrating a

landmarked birthday such as turning 100 years old, please contact ourWelaka Town Clerk,

Meghan Allmon, at TownClerk@welaka-fl.gov. We will be happy to recognize them at our next

Council Meeting by public recognition.

https://www.floridadisaster.org/knowyourzone/
https://xn--wuft-dam-project-30a.herokuapp.com/
https://main.putnam-fl.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/RedCross_and_SpecialNeeds_Map_2.pdf
https://snr.flhealthresponse.com/
https://ahca.myflorida.com/content/download/5083/file/GeneratorSafetyBrochure.pdf
http://putnamalert.com/
https://www.redcross.org/get-help/how-to-prepare-for-emergencies/types-of-emergencies/hurricane.html
mailto:TownClerk@welaka-fl.gov


Eyeglass Recycling – How You Can Help
South Putnam Lion Club would like to remind you that you can drop your unused glasses by Welaka

Town Hall in the drop-box in the main hallway. Donate glasses and change someone’s life. Imagine if

you could help a child read, an adult to succeed in their job, or a senior citizen maintaining their

independence. Help to provide our community with more opportunities to grow and thrive.

Need To Report An Issue or Make A

Town Code Violation Complaint?

Need to report a street or parks issue? Report online at www.TellTownHall.com

Or make a Codes Enforcement Complaint? Email codes@welaka-fl.gov

Helping Hands of Welaka Toy Drive

Helping Hands of Welaka is collecting toys to give out to the children who attend the Welaka

Christmas Parade & Festival in December of this year. If you would like to donate, please contact

Harriet Vanslyke at (631) 764 - 2308

Sponsor an Event
The Events Committee is seeking sponsors as they plan new events for the future. Some of the

events include having a fireworks show at one of our events. Like all things, these things cost money.

While the town sponsors these events, we do not have it in the budget to do everything we want to

do. If you know anyone who would like to sponsor any of our events, please reach out to our Events

Committee at events@welaka-fl.gov

http://www.telltownhall.com
mailto:codes@welaka-fl.gov
mailto:events@welaka-fl.gov


A REGISTRATION STICKER IS REQUIRED
IN ORDER TO DRIVE YOUR GOLF CART IN WELAKA

Please bring your driver's license, proof of insurance
(with golf cart listed) and $25.00 to the Town Hall

New registration stickers will be available starting August 15, 2023



Food Truck Friday River-Front Fireworks Show
August 4, 2023

Platinum Sponsors: $2,500
Gold Sponsors: $1,000
Silver Sponsors: $500

Bronze Sponsorship: Less Than $500
Resident & Non-Resident Sponsors/Donations Welcome!

If anyone wishes to contribute, the Welaka Town Hall will be taking donations anytime!

THANK YOU!



TOWNOFWELAKA CONTACT LIST

WELAKA POLICE DEPARTMENT MAYOR’S OFFICE
Michael Porath - Police Chief Mayor Jamie Watts
Direct Line: (386) 524-4015 (386) 467-9800 ext. 101
(386) 467-9800 ext. 107 Direct: 386-524-4009
mporath@welaka-fl.gov jwatts@welaka-fl.gov

WELAKAMUNICIPAL SERVICES WELAKA TOWN COUNCIL
Meghan Allmon - Town Clerk Council President JessicaFinch
(386) 467-9800 ext. 102 (386)467-9800, ext. 200
townclerk@welaka-fl.gov jfinch@welaka-fl.gov

Ellen Dickason - Assistant Town Clerk
(386) 467-9800 ext. 104 Councilwoman Kimberly Dugger
edickason@welaka-fl.gov (386) 467-9800, ext. 201

kdugger@welaka-fl.gov
WELAKA UTILITY DEPARTMENT
Emma Sledge - Utility Clerk
(386) 467-9800 ext. 103 Councilwoman Tonya Long
esledge@welaka-fl.gov (386) 467-9800, ext. 202

tonyalong@welaka-fl.gov
Welaka AFTER HOURS Call Center
(386) 467-8677 / TDD: (800) 955-8771

Councilwoman Kathy Washington
WELAKA CODE DEPARTMENT (386) 467-9800, ext. 203
Pauline Kinney kwashington@welaka-fl.gov
(386) 530-0336
codes@welaka-fl.gov

Town Attorney, Patrick Kennedy
WELAKA BUILDING DEPARTMENT TownAttorney@welaka-fl.gov
Mark Criswell - Universal Building Inspector
(386) 467-9800 ext. 105 or Option 4 Events Committee: events@welaka-fl.gov
building@welaka-fl.gov

Waste Pro: (386) 328-5445

It is our pleasure to serve the Town of Welaka!




